
Hi, 
 
I am a constituent concerned about SB 723 and its potential to outlaw dogs participating in field trials. In 
field trials, we test our dogs' ability to track the scent of wildlife like rabbits. We DO NOT allow the dogs 
to ever capture or harm a rabbit. The dogs are released two at a time and we see which one is better at 
accurately following a scent trail. It is just fun sport and a way to bond with our dogs and no animals are 
ever harmed. Please do not take this away from us, it gives the dogs great joy to be out there. Thank you 
for hearing me out. 
 
Brandon Martz 
 


